# COTTONWOOD COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

Tuesday, November 2, 2021

### Attendance

Rob Dahl, David Gudgell, Terri Roylance, Kelly Oaks, Tracey Arlen, Adam Wilcke, Kathy McDonald, Stephanie Benware, Marcie Olson, Chris Jullian, Amanda Rodgers, Greg Wilcken, Chris Jones, Leah don't know last name, Josh Bates, Teresa Olson, and Michelle Luker

Terri had the floor - Terri had to leave at 7 am for District Meeting for a possible new Gradebook option.

### **Christmas Extravaganza:**

Robyn Ivins will need some help on December 11th moving all items from storage to Cwood. She will also need help setting up and shopping and all those things in December.

### **Theatre Department**

Adam Talked about the Annie play, and they will be ready by the 18th-22nd If you would like tickets to email him for good seats for. Council members and their family.

### **Spotlight**

Robyn Ivins was spotlighted by the superintendent for her work with substitute in the district and in true Robyn form she spot lighted out Cwood kids and school in the best light.

### **Digital Citizenship**

By net smart is no longer contracted through the district. We need to come up with a plan for digital safety. Usually done in the 2 semesters, Terri would prefer smaller groups or by grade if possible. There are a lot of kids that are not digitally safe. There are not a lot of kids that attend assemblies.

### **Capital Improvements**

Dr. Nye Stood by Terri by the football game and she begin to talk about what Cottonwood needs. We are surrounded by Shiny. Terri would like to know what the vision is for our school. What is the long-

range plan for capital improvements. Terri asked Dr Nye to a meeting, and he promised Terri his morning to hear her thoughts and let her know what the plan is. She will report back to us in December.

## **Family Engagement Nights**

Terri has all the date listed for us and the time is from 6-7pm we had 42 families scheduled to be there and only 8 showed up. This is a place for parents to be involved, what the portal looks like, what a credit is. She had interrupter's there all night and needed them. There was lots of food and all are welcome to come. These are held at Olene Walker Family Center

## **Mayor Rob Dahl Update**

Old Cottonwood Mall Area is now called Holladay Hills. This project will take 5-8 years to build out. The building that we see now is a parking garage that is encased by other buildings. They are having a hard time getting workers there. The building they are working on now will be 178 residences and it will take 1 1/2 years to build out. There are already 2 other Blocks approved to build. Probably in the next year there will be 5-8 blocks ready to build. (a block is what they call it in their phasing plan and how they are doing permits)

He thanked us all for serving our community. He or Paul Fotheringham are assigned to our school. Tracey brought up that Cottonwood had 3 articles written in the Cottonwood Height newspaper. She asked if he could talk to whomever does the Holladay paper if they could include Cottonwood High in that Paper since we are a part of their area. He said he would work on that.

#### No new items for Round Table

### **District Community Council**

Attended by Marcie Olson and Stephanie Benware, Both said meeting was very open for communication and that they want a lot of input from our councils. Ben Horsley also had a neat website survey. They want to know what attribute's that we want our seniors to have when they graduate. What life skills and personal goals. How can we help prepare them for real life. Next meeting January 25th at the district but they will be moving the meetings around the district.

# **Colt Stampede**

Mr. Britton Dave said it was amazing what they did. They had food, face painting, etc. It was amazing to see the kid connect and there were 150-200 students, and it was fun to have student section at the game. They are working on something for the Basketball games for boys and girls. Then there are ideas to do stomps after with food so kids can stay around and connect. If you can stay and help that would be great!

#### **Parent Teacher Feedback**

Michelle Luker said she like to go to the teacher's room so she can see where her kids are at most the day. Kelly Oaks mentioned she doesn't like the rooms because some teachers aren't aware of how long their lines were. Teachers Adam and Kathy love to be in their rooms for conferences. Both parents like to meet the teachers and put a name to the face. Tracey mentioned maybe instead of parent teacher do a meet the teacher night. So, parents can put a face to a name. Michelle Luker thought conference were to late this year. Jen Johnson Bville principal would like to have student present to parents with the teachers there. That is something that they are trying next year. All people thought that there is better communication with email then there has ever been. There is also better access to teachers then there has ever been.

Dave closed the meeting at 7:15